

COUNTY OF NEVADA COUNTY EXECUTIVE OFFICE

Eric Rood Administrative Center 950 Maidu Avenue Nevada City, CA 95959 (530) 265-7040 Fax 265-9839

E-MAIL: ceo@co.nevada.ca.us

May 11, 2015

Honorable Board of Supervisors Eric Rood Administrative Center 950 Maidu Avenue Nevada City, CA 95959

MEETING DATE: May 26, 2015

SUBJECT: Resolution proclaiming support for June 2015 as National Safety Month in

Nevada County

RECOMMENDATION: Approve attached resolution.

FUNDING: N/A.

BACKGROUND: The objective of "National Safety Month" is to raise awareness of what it takes to be safe from injuries and deaths in the workplace. The theme this year is "What I Live For". Everyone has something they live to see or do. No matter what that is, we engage in safe behaviors so we can live for what matters to us. Employees are our most valuable asset in providing service to the community. Nevada County, as an employer, would like to set an example of safety excellence for the community.

A combination of modern safety techniques, equipment, and early hazard identification in the work place lead to a reduction in work related injuries and illnesses. To that end, the County of Nevada wishes to empower its employees with the best safety knowledge to work together in keeping each other safe wherever we are.

We urge each individual in Nevada County to include Safety as an integral component of every task, so that everyone may go home healthy and uninjured at the end of the workday.

Respectfully submitted,

Richard A. Haffey

County Executive Officer

Mary Jo Castruccio
Risk Manager